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_______________________________________________________________________
 2006 OCCC Officers

President:

       William Rosenbach
303-233-8374
Colorado Motorsports Council

First Vice Pres:
       Dick Thompson
303-699-4819
Mile Hi Cobra Club 

Second Vice Pres:
       Joe Baker

303-637-0765
Rocky Mtn. Reg. AACA

Secretary:

       Keith Hall

303-940-7958
Mile Hi Cobra Club
Treasurer Pro Tem:
       Roger Zaner
303-426-8843
Studebaker Drivers Club, Pikes Peak

Special  Advisor:
       Dick Fritz

303-774-9710
MG Car Club of England, LTD

Committee Chairs and Appointed Positions

Legislative Affairs:
       Don Whissen
303-733-0649
Mile High Model T Club

Swap Meet:

       Shirley Zaner
303-426-8843
Studebaker Drivers Club, Conestoga

Minutes of the June 7th 2006 OCCC meeting held at the Forney Museum, Denver, CO.

The meeting was called to order at 7:36 pm by OCCC President Bill Rosenbach with 34 clubs present. New members in attendance were Dennis and Sue Berry who will represent the Colorado Cougar Club.

Legislative Report:  Leo Boyle introduced Representative Ann Ragsdale, the Vice-Chairman of the State, Veterans, & Military Affairs committee and member of the  Transportation & Energy committee. Representative Ragsdale has successfully sponsored a number of bills for the OCCC over the past years (including HB1176 this year) and has finished her final term representing HD 35, Adams County. Leo presented Rep. Ragsdale with a slender, crystal Bohemian flower vase (subtle rose coloring) as a small token of the OCCC’s gratitude in championing our cause in the Colorado Legislature these many years. Her support will be sorely missed and very difficult to replace. If you wish to thank Rep. Ragsdale personally here is her official email:  ann.ragsdale.house@state.co.us
Minutes: A motion was made and seconded to accept the May OCCC minutes as published. The motion passes.
Treasurers Report:  

Car Show

$0


Legislative

$5,145.00


Operating

$3,670.61


Swap Meet

$15,692.31

Total


$24,507.92

SEMA Report:  Joe Baker reports that SEMA emailed a press release this week regarding our success with HB1176. (see the new SEMA News Page on the OCCC web site. This page will be updated as we receive announcements from SEMA. They will also include comments from Joe regarding their potential impact on Colorado hobbyists, kh). 

Swap Meet Report:  Shirley Zaner reports that there has been little activity recently. Ads have been placed in many local and national publications. Flyers will be in the mail Monday. A workers list was available at the sign in table and will be sent out by email. The shifts have been reduced to two hours each this year. Shirley would like to have the lists back by mid July. A discussion was initiated on how Dave from Cruisinproductions would best be used during the swap meet and how and where to obtain door prizes that he will give out. In the end a motion was made to authorize the following people to negotiate with Dave and make the final decision: Shirley Zaner, Gary Canaday, Rick Nelson, Dick Thompson and Joe Baker. The motion was seconded and passed.
Old Business:  Gary Canaday reported that he met with Dick Thompson and Keith Hall recently to determine a strategy in approaching the organizers of the Colfax Marathon regarding our idea of  a Colfax Cruise. A decision was made to schedule a meeting with the organizers after June 12 with the goal of defining the roles for all parties involved. Gary said that he has taken steps to reserve three potential web site (domain) names for the proposed Colfax Cruise and solicited a bid from a graphic designer for a logo. (note: protecting the intellectual property rights to names and a logo will be very important if the OCCC expects to generate income from this effort in the future. kh).  
New Business:   Keith Hall reported on his research into the costs associated with establishing an independent OCCC web site. There are a number of companies that offer web site hosting services and the competition appears to be quite strong to obtain new business. The plans offered are complex.  Keith said that he was able to rely on the expertise of the MHCC webmasters (both internet professionals) to choose the necessary services and found more than one plan and company that would charge about $1 per day (or less) for what we plan to use the site for. Contracts are generally on a month to month basis and can be cancelled on 30 day notice. The hosting companies also provide help in developing the site (free templates for the pages, etc.) which should preclude the necessity for us to hire a professional developer ($$$). He was very confident that the OCCC could immediately recover the annual cost of site hosting by selling advertising space on the pages to local businesses at a rate of $50 to $100 per year as the MHCC has done for its site. He also said that the regular maintenance required (after the site was up and running) could be performed by anyone with average computer skills. Keith volunteered to set up the new site and act as the webmaster for the first year. A motion was made to provide funding to set up the new site, seconded and passed by the membership.
Joe Baker suggested that everyone check their car insurance agreed upon value since some of our car valuations have been increasing rapidly with recent auction activity. (Clearly he was referring to the Shelby boys who are all gazillionaires now! kh).  

Announcements:  Big Boy Day at the Forney Museum June 17th free admission for fathers.  Colorado English Motoring Conclave in Arvada Sept 16, 17. 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:41 by vote of the membership. 
Minutes submitted By Keith Hall OCCC Secretary.
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